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To the Honorable Senate and House of Representatives

Pursuant to Article LVI of the Constitution of the Commonwealth, as
amended by Article XC, Section 3 of the Amendments to the Constitution of
the Commonwealth, 1 am returning to you for amendment House Bill
No. 4892, “An Act Relative to the Underground Cable Reimbursement
Schedule.”

This legislation governs the collection of payments for the subterranean
placement of utility wires. In communities that adopt a program to submerge
utility wires, state law permit the utility companies to impose and collect
from customers a fee of 2% on their monthly bill. Such companies can col-
lect this fee for up to ten years after expending funds to carry out the pro-
gram. This legislation would allow utility companies to collect at a higher
rate, seven percent, on the distribution services portion of the customers’
bills.

Given that this bill requires a substantial increase of the assessment fee to
taxpaying customers, I believe it would be most appropriate for the tax-
payers of a city or town to directly vote to accept this fee increase through
local election referendum. I therefore propose that this bill be amended by
inserting a new section 8 at the end of the bill as follows:

Section 8. Upon the approval of the board of selectmen, city council or
other governing body, sections 22D and 22E of chapter 166, as amended by
this act, shall be submitted to the voters of a city, town or district tor accep-
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tance at the next regularly scheduled municipal election for any fiscal year
commencing on or after July 1, 2004. The question appearing on the official
ballot shall be in the following form:—

“Shall chapter 166, sections 22D and 22E, as amended by an act passed
by the general court in calendar year 2004 entitled ‘An Act Relative to the
Underground Cable Reimbursement Schedule’, be accepted?”

If a majority of the votes cast in answer to this question is in the affirma-
tive, Chapter 166, sections 22D and 22E as amended by this act shall take
effect commencing with the succeeding fiscal year and thereafter, not other-
wise.

Respectfully submitted
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